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Sabbatical Grant





Funds may be used to acquire materials and supplies, reimburse expenses for travel and registration fees for teaching seminars or workshops directly related to the course content; for visiting archives or collections necessary to develop or significantly redesign existing courses.  Grant money may not be used for workshops, seminars, or meetings for which participants are given a stipend by an outside granting agency.





These funds also can be used to supplement faculty professional travel funds for presentation of scholarly work, or attendance at a disciplinary conference.  Funding also can support research, scholarship, and creative work during the fiscal year of the sabbatical.





Grant funds are available to faculty only during the fiscal of year of their sabbatical.  Funds cannot be taken as a stipend.





Should you have any questions about the application process, please contact the Kendall Center for Engaged Learning,








Timeline





Application Deadline: March 13


Notification of Awards: March 20


Sabbatical Retreat: June 10-12 

















Sabbatical Retreat





The first part of this opportunity will focus on 


the what now? what next? questions. Faculty will have the opportunity to build relationships with each other, share their experiences with one another, and think in longer-term ways about one's career, one's strengths or interests, one's role on campus, a department, or in the community.





The Retreat will provide time for reflection on professional and personal accomplishments, conversation about what it means to be a faculty member at a liberal arts college, how one can re-emerge in the campus community after a sabbatical with a professional and personal focus, and how faculty can serve as resources for each other about professional goals and aspirations.  The retreat will be facilitated by Dr. Carolyn O’Grady, Professor of Education and Director of the Center for Cultural and International Education at Gustavus.





The second part of this opportunity, the Sabbatical Grant, will provide a $300 fund during the faculty member’s sabbatical year for faculty participating in the retreat.  These funds can be used for professional travel to conferences, curriculum development materials, or research, scholarship, or creativity support.





























Application Process





Eligibility: 





1. Faculty eligible for a first sabbatical in 2009-2010 (full year or semester).





2.  Faculty eligible for their second or successive sabbatical during Fall 2009 through Spring 2012 (full year or semester).


 





Participation is limited.  The Retreat will occur June 10-12, 2009 at the Mt. Olivet Retreat Center, just south of the Twin Cities.  All costs during the Retreat (accommodation in doubles, meals, materials, and van transportation from and to the College, if necessary) will be provided.  








Application:





1. Complete the enclosed cover sheet and attach it to your statement.





2. Write a 1 to 2-page statement addressing how this retreat might be helpful to you or


particular areas of interest or specific issues for the Sabbatical Retreat.








Submit 2 hard copies of the above to the John S, Kendall Center for Engaged Learning, SSC 119, 


by 4 p.m. March 13.








	

















Sabbatical 


Retreat


& Grant








June, 2009











Sabbaticals, whether the first or the fifth, are awaited eagerly by faculty. They allow faculty to step away from teaching, advising, and campus service commitments, and offer time and space for research, scholarship, and creative work, pedagogy and course development, and intellectual and personal refocusing, recharging, and renewal.  Yet sabbaticals still occur in the midst of a full slate of responsibilities, perhaps leaving faculty little time to imagine possibilities for themselves and think through professional and personal goals.





In order to provide faculty a time and a space to imagine and to think, the John S. Kendall Center for Engaged Learning is pleased to introduce a special initiative available to faculty who are eligible for a sabbatical from fall 2009 through spring 2012 (either one semester or full year), a Sabbatical Retreat and Grant.

















